Minutes of the Meeting of April 4, 2018      

Approved Minutes of the Board of Library Trustees 
–  April 4, 2018  – 7:30PM

Brookline, NH

Present:      Ed Cook             

  Shannon Guay
Karen Jew



       
       David Partridge                 Steve Russo

Patricia Leonard, Director 
 Public Present:  Danielle Molinari
PUBLIC SESSION:   The Public Session was called to order by Karen at 7:30PM.
Old Business:
Minutes:  A motion to approve the January minutes as amended was made by Ed; seconded by Dave; approved unanimously.

A motion to approve the March minutes as amended was made by Ed; seconded by Dave; approved unanimously.
Treasurer’s Report:  The Library budget is on target.  The Treasurer's Report (attached) shows high figures for programs and equipment expenditures, but the Friends will be reimbursing the Library for major purchases in these areas.
The town's auditors had recommended that the bookkeeping/accounting functions be divided among two persons, with one person responsible for producing the checks and another person responsible for approving and signing the checks.  To accomplish this, Pat was asked to bring names of bookkeeping candidates to the May meeting for the Board to consider.  The person hired would issue checks every other week, or weekly, as needed.
Director's Report: (See attached report.) Pat said the Library is functioning well; Aimee is learning her new duties and some jobs have been shifted among personnel.  Alison started a couple of weeks ago.  Aimee will be starting full time in May.
New Business:
July 4th parade:  We need to find a trailer for the parade.  Some suggested theme ideas include:  Harry Potter; Marvel Comics characters; Boys in the Boat; A Wrinkle in Time.  Discussion to be continued.
Electric Charging Station:  Ed will check on quotes for the installation, etc.
After discussion, it was decided to not pursue another library survey at the present time.
Karen talked about the need for staff and trustees to consider ways in which our present Library space could be utilized to better serve the needs of the public.  
Ed will see if members of the National Honor Society at the high school will help install the second Little Free Library in front of the Library building.  
Karen motioned to submit Danielle Molinari's name to the Select Board as a candidate for appointment as Alternate Library Trustee; Dave seconded; voted unanimously.
At 8:30PM, David motioned to adjourn the meeting; Ed seconded.  Voted unanimously.
The next regular meeting of the Board will be held on Wednesday, May 2nd at 7:30PM.
Submitted,
Steve Russo, Secretary
